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Attached to the newsletter this week, is an important letter from Bishop Michael. In the letter, Bishop Michael includes the type of measures in 
place to safeguard children. It is an area very important to us. 
 

Every year, all Student Protection Contacts do two days of inservice in this area, and on Thursday and Friday last week, Mrs Wilson and I attended 
a two day conference on Student Protection in Brisbane.  Even though little of it is new to me, these conferences are always confronting.  About 
one third of all internet traffic is pornography and by age 13, most students will be exposed to pornography.  At least one in five children will 
suffer some form of abuse and 4 out of 5 abusers would have no problem passing a Working with Children check. The perpetrators of child abuse, 
physical and sexual, are overwhelmingly males. 
 

I would guess that if we looked at the incidences of domestic violence in terms of perpetrators, the same types of statistics would be evident.  
Once again overwhelmingly, the perpetrators of violence against partners are men. 
 

These issues are of great concerns, to our churches, to our schools and surely to our society. We have to do better.  Men in particular have to do 
better, and we as parents and educators can not escape our responsibility to better educate the next generation. 
At a Shalom Assembly, Dan McMahon shared a story about Al Capone’s lawyer ‘Easy Eddie’ and how Eddie, at the cost of his own life, turned on Al 
Capone so that he could set an example for his son to follow.  I think as we reflect on Fathers’ Day last week, surely every father wants their son to 
be better than they themselves were, particularly in terms of respectful relationships.  
 

I was so proud to hear of the enormous numbers of Dads who attended our liturgy on Friday.  Men who proudly display their interest in their chil-

dren’s nurturing and well being set a great example to each other and to the next generation.  Dads just have to step up, and I love that we have 

so many Dads prepared to do just that. 

Congratulations Jessie and Tyrone Clarey 

We are very excited to share the news that Hayley and Kimberly Clarey have a new little sister Ella Jane Clarey. Proud parents Jessie and Tyrone 
welcomed Ella at 12:42am on September 5th. She is just beautiful.   
Can’t wait until Hayley brings her in for Show and Tell. 
 

Book Launch—Saturday 22nd September 3.00-5.00pm Windmill Café Bargara 

 
Attached to the newsletter is a flyer from our very own author in residence Jed Morley. Encouraging reading and literacy is always time well spent 
with your children, and I’m sure Jed would appreciate the support at the launch of her new book. 
 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS                                                                                                     7th September 2018 

KEY DATES FOR WEEK 9          
 

 
 Junior Strings Rehearsal 7.30am 

 Reef Together Convention  

 AFL Auskick 

 Senior Choir Rehearsal 7.30am 

 Courtyard Prayer 4L 8.40am 
 

 Senior Strings Rehearsal 7.30am 

 Courtyard Prayer 4L 8.40am  

 

 Courtyard Prayer 4L 8.40am  

 Honk Musical Rehearsal  3-5pm 
 

 Classroom Liturgy Prep L 8.45am 

 3C Assembly and Awards 10.25am 

 Year 1—George’s Marvellous Medicine 

 

http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/files/2016/Centacare_Group_Programs_Calendar_2016.pdf
http://bundabergcatholic.net.au/newsletter/Current_Bulletin.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/index.php/event-calendar


18 August 2017 

 
LETTER FROM BISHOP MICHAEL MCCARTHY 

CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF ROCKHAMPTON 
 

 
 
 
 
 

31 August 2018 

 

Dear Pastoral Associates, parish contacts, parishioners 

 
The Australian Catholic Bishops and Catholic Religious Australia issued today a joint response to recommendations 

of the Royal Commission into Institutional Abuse. These recommendations are available on the ACBC website at 

www.catholic.org.au .  

 
This week there have been media articles about our Diocese which have elicited reactions and emotions among 

our faithful and in the wider community. I pray that all in our communities will find the healing of Christ. 

  
Parishioners or members of the community who may be disturbed by the recent media reports are encouraged to 

contact the Diocesan Pastoral Response Line: 1800 830 113 (Free call) 

 
Following the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse, the Diocese has put in place 

policies and procedures to ensure the safety of children in all settings. The Diocese has established an Office of 

Professional Standards and Safeguarding and a Diocesan Pastoral Response Line for persons affected by abuse.  

 
The Diocese will continue to implement the Church’s response to the recommendations of the Royal Commission 

and I am thankful for the great work of the Commission in assisting our Church to be a safer place for all.  

 
Further, if anyone has a concern that is of a criminal nature, I encourage you to contact the Police on 131444 

(Police Link). 

 
As the followers of Christ, I invite all in our Diocese to remain committed to ensuring that the Diocese and all its 

ministries are safe places for our children and vulnerable adults and achieving the highest standards of compliance 

to child protection and safeguarding in our parishes and all areas of our ministry and outreach.  

 

I pray daily for survivors and their families who have experienced sexual abuse and I pray that the release of this 

report today will be another step on the road towards healing.  

 

Yours in Christ 

 

 

 

Bishop Michael McCarthy 
 

 
170 William Street, PO Box 611, Rockhampton Qld 4700, Australia 
Phone: +61 7 4887 3070| Email: bishop@rok.catholic.net.au 

Web: www.rok.catholic.net.au 

http://www.catholic.org.au
mailto:bishop@rok.catholic.net.au
http://www.rok.catholic.net.au


 

SPORTS NEWS              

WIDE BAY ATHLETICS REPRESENTATIVE 
 
Congratulations to Year 5 student, Charlie-Anne Trace 
who has been selected in the WIDE BAY Athletics Team 
after an exceptional performance at the recent trials 
held in Gympie.  Charlie has been selected to compete 
in the 100m event and the Multi-Event (100m, 800m, 
Long Jump and Shot Put) at the upcoming State Champi-
onships to be held in Cairns from the 19-20 Octo-
ber.  We wish her well as she takes on the state’s best. 
 
Charlie-Anne achieved 1st place in the U11 Girls 100m 
Wide Bay Final.  This is an amazing achievement to be 
awarded the fastest female Wide Bay runner in this age 
group over this distance.  The Wide Bay area incorpo-
rates an area from Gympie in the south, Agnes Water in 
the north and out to Kingaroy and Monto.  Well done 
Charlie-Anne! 

SCHOOL GROUP PHOTOS             

Group photos of the following teams were taken on School Photo day and are now available for viewing at the school office.  Please login to 
Advanced Life with the below 9 digit code to view and order the photos online. 



 

SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER SCHOOL HOLIDAYS VACATION CARE 

REEF TOGETHER CONVENTION               

Our Reef Guardian team are seeking donations of any 
plastic bottle caps and old t-shirts for some upcoming 
Reef Guardian projects.   
 
If you are able to help please drop them into the office. 

Please join us at the 
‘Reef Together’ Conven-
tion which is open to the 
public from 3:30-4:30 
Monday September 
10th at the PCYC. 

 

St Mary’s Vacation care for the September/

October school holidays will now be providing 

Afternoon Tea instead of lunch.  Our menu will 

consist of fruits and vegetables, cheese and a 

daily selection of crackers, wheat puff or yo-

ghurt.  We will continue to work with families to 

support all dietary requirements in the service 

and are happy to discuss this with families as 

needed.  If you have any queries around this, 

please contact St Mary’s OSHC and see one of 

the OSHC staff. 

http://www.saintpatricks.qld.edu.au/cmsb/uploads/st-mary-s-september-2018.pdf
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TERM THREE PLANNER 

WEEK 1  Week 16th July - 20th July      

Monday  No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 5B 

Friday  No Classroom Liturgy      

  Awards Only  10.45am   

WEEK 2 Week 23rd July - 27th July     

Monday  No Parish Mass     

Tuesday SCHOOL PHOTOS     

Wednesday—Thursday  Wednesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 5W 

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 2C 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 1B 

WEEK 3 - CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK Week 30th July - 3rd August     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 5P 

Friday 

Catholic Education Week - Open Classrooms 10.00am   

Catholic Education Week - Prayer 10.30am Year 6 

Picnic Lunch on Oval 11.00am   

WEEK 4 Week 6th August - 10th August     

Monday  No Parish Mass     

  Zone Athletics   St Luke's 

Tuesday Zone Athletics   Salter Oval 

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 2C 

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 5P 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 1P 

WEEK 5 Week 13th August - 17th August     

Monday  PUPIL FREE DAY     

Tuesday Assembly     

Wednesday—Thursday  Wednesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6R 

Friday  QCMF  -  No Classroom Liturgy      

  QCMF  -  No Class Assembly and Awards     

WEEK 6 Week 20th August - 24th August     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday Courtyard Prayer 8.40am Prep S 

Wednesday   Courtyard Prayer 8.40am Prep L 

Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8.40am Prep W 

Friday Classroom Liturgy  8.45am 1N 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 3K 

WEEK 7 Week 27th August - 31st August     

Monday Parish Mass   Year 5-6 Year 1 & Prep 

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 6B 

Friday  Fathers Day Liturgy 9.00am Year 2 

WEEK 8 Week 3rd September - 7th September     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 6L 

Wednesday - Friday Year 5 Camp Chaverim     

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am Prep S 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 4C 

WEEK 9 Week 10th September - 14th September     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 4L 

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am Prep L 

  Class Assembly and Awards 10.25am 3C 

WEEK 10 Week 17th September - 21st September     

Monday No Parish Mass     

Tuesday—Thursday  Tuesday to Thursday—Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 2M 

Wednesday and Thursday  HONK!Jr Musical Performance - Shalom College 6.00pm   

Friday  Classroom Liturgy  8.45am Prep W 

  Awards Only  10.45am   


